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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING 



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING 


ON THE 24th JANUARY 2005 


TITLE: A56 BURY NEW ROAD QUALITY BUS CORRIDOR – ADDITIONAL RESURFACING.


RECOMMENDATIONS: That approval is given to accept the quotation of £50,458.60 from City Highways for the resurfacing of the A56 Bury New Road at the junctions with Cavendish Road and Vine Street  


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  The purpose of the report is gain approval to carry out further works to the A56 Bury New Road as part of the Quality Bus Corridor improvement programme.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :


Report to Lead Members for Development Services and Corporate Services – Approval of

Capital Programmes - 12th May 2003 and 5th May 2004.

Report to Lead Member Development Services – Alterations to traffic Signals - 6th October 2003

Report to Lead Member Development Services – A56 QBC resurfacing  - 26th January 2004

Report to Lead Member Development Services – A56 QBC phase 2  - 9th August 2004


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: LOW

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS; Transport Capital Programme (Block 3)   

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED; Not Received

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED; D. McAllister

	


CONTACT OFFICER; D A Dean x3866


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S); Kersal, Broughton  


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES; Safer Salford / Stronger Communities, Local Transport Plan


1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1  At the meeting on the 9th August 2004, Lead Member approved the following works required to Bury New Road (A56) in order to upgrade the route to the status of a Quality Bus Corridor; 

a) Replacement of street lighting equipment along the majority of the route.

b) Construction of bus boarding platforms and stops appropriate to a Quality Bus Corridor.

1.2 These works were designed to complete the A56 QBC improvement scheme and assist users of public transport, cyclists and pedestrians. 

1.3 However, during the construction of these works it has become apparent that the structural condition of the carriageway of the A56 Bury New Road at the junctions of Cavendish Road and Vine Street is deteriorating and the road surface is failing. It is considered inappropriate to complete the scheme without repairing these two defective areas. 

1.4 Therefore it is now proposed that the carriageway of the A56 Bury New Road at these two locations be resurfaced to improve the structural condition.   

2.0  FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

2.1 It is recommended that an area of approximately 2700 sq. metres of carriageway be resurfaced. A quotation of £50,458.60 has been received from City Highways for this work.

2.2 The overall cost of the works as detailed below will be met from the 2004/05 Block 3 Local Transport Capital Expenditure Settlement;

Works

£50,458.60

Fees

£  5,827.97

  



TOTAL

£56,286.57
3.0 CONCLUSIONS

3.1 The resurfacing is required to complete the introduction of the Quality Bus Corridor measures that will assist users of public transport, cyclists and pedestrians. 

Malcolm Sykes 

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
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